
 

DRAFT Independent School District #256 

Red Wing, MN 55066 

 

Call to Order: 

The Red Wing School Board held a Workshop on November 4, 2024.  Board members present were 

Bryant, Bjornstad, Tift, Schoenfelder, Roe, Ostendorf and Buck.  Superintendent Bob Jaszczak and staff 

were in attendance.  Chair Bryant called the meeting to order at 5:00p.m.   

 

1.  Agenda: 

The agenda was available to view. 

 

2.  Workshop Items: 

 

2.1 Twin Bluff Pool 

Activities  Director, Paul Hartmann discussed current items related to the Twin Bluff Pool.  

These items included: 

• The Girls and Boys Swim/Dive teams are currently in the process of raising funds to 

purchase a new scoreboard for TBMS Pool.  

 

• There has been a movement over the past 5 years to have the TBMS Pool named in honor 

of Don Featherstone. As Activities Director, Paul Hartmann supports this movement.  

o Brief Bio of Don Featherstone  

o RWHS Graduate - 1971 

o Varsity Girls Swim Coach (1978-2000, 2023-Present) 

o Varsity Boys Swim Coach (1983-1985, 1999-2001) 

o Varsity Boys Diving Coach (1986-2001) 

o RWHS Activities Director (2001-2008) 

o RWHS Assistant Principal (2004-2009)  

o TBMS Pool (1975 - Present) 

 

2.2 Gymnastics Program 

Activities Director, Paul Hartmann discussed data on the Red Wing Gymnastics program. 

 

2.3 Activity Passes 

Activities Director, Paul Hartmann updated the board on the current status of Activity Passes. 

 

2.4 Legislative Proposals 

Superintendent Bob Jaszczak and the board discussed possible items to recommend as 2024 

Legislation Proposals to MSBA (Minnesota School Board Association). 

 

2.5 Volunteer Bus Monitor 

Superintendent Jaszczak discussed with the board the topic of using Volunteers to ride on our 

bus routes to monitor the students. 

 

2.6 Near Site Clinic Alterative Provider for 2025 

Kelsie Kuyath, Senior Human Resource Generalist presented to the board the LMC’s (Labor 

Management Committee) proposal.  After review of the proposed renewal rate, provided by 

Health Partners Well@Work Clinic for 2025, it is the recommendation of the Labor 

Management Committee (LMC) to not renew our contract.  As well as not renewing with 

Health Partners Well@Work, it is recommended that we end our lease with Rise Up as of 



 

12.31.2024 as this physical clinic space will no longer be needed.  Additionally, it is 

recommended that RWPS moves to Kavira Health as an additional healthcare provider for our 

employees and their families.     

 

2.7 Finance Update  

Director of Finance & Operations, Lisa Rider presented a Finance Update to the board.  

 

2.8 School Board Meeting Summary 

Superintendent Jaszczak provided and reviewed a summary of the agenda items for Regular 

School Board meeting scheduled for 6:00pm. 

 

3. Other Topics 

 

3.1 Other Topics 

No other topics were discussed. 

 

4. Adjournment: 

Motion made by Tift and seconded by Bryant to adjourn the meeting at 6:00p.m. Motion carried 7-0. 

  

 

   Official Minutes approved on November 18, 2024. 

 

 

 

_________________________________________ 

   Jennifer Tift 

          School Board Clerk  


